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A busy summer for CORSE

By Brian P. Nanos
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Posted Jul 08, 2009 @ 12:47 PM

Scituate — 

According to the organization’s co-founders, the Scituate Community of Resources for Special Education (CORSE) Foundation will spend a bulk of this summer helping to build up the confidence of local children with special needs.

For example, every weekday since June 29, weather permitting, children with special needs ages 5 and older have been meeting in groups of three at Booth Hill Farm in North Scituate as part of a therapeutic riding program sponsored by the foundation.

According to Marynell Henry, who was one of the CORSE co-founders and serves on its board of directors, the riding program was one of the foundation’s first summer offerings. Henry and Tracy Johnston created CORSE three years ago to raise money for special education programs in the town. In the foundation’s first summer, Booth Hill Farm owner Linda Adams approached CORSE about sponsoring six weeks of summer riding for children with special needs.

“The registration filled up in two days,” Henry said.

Johnston, the current CORSE president, said that in the years since, the program has always filled up in one or two days.

“That’s been a very successful program,” she said.

According to Henry, in each of the last three years, the summer riding program has helped approximately 15 children in a number of ways. Children are charged $150 apiece, with CORSE matching that payment.

“What’s really great about the program is that a lot of the kids have been doing it from the beginning,” she said. “It really helps them socially and emotionally.”

One of the biggest gains, Henry said, is in confidence
“By the end of the six weeks, the kids are doing great,” she said. “It’s a confidence-builder.”

Then again, Henry said, that is true of many programs the foundation sponsors over the summer, from the therapeutic riding to Funtastics gymnastics and the Nautical Mile training programs.

“A lot of these programs, it’s really about confidence,” she said.

In particular, Henry said it is true of the summer’s most-expensive program, Lose the Training Wheels, a program that teaches children with special needs to write two-wheel bicycles. Lose the Training Wheels is a nationwide organization that own five fleets of bicycles equipped with the organization’s special training wheels and handles.

Last year in Scituate was the first time the program had been offered in Massachusetts. This year, the CORSE program will still be the only of its kind in the state.

According to Henry, the program cost CORSE more than $5,000 last year, but after they saw the resulting confidence in the children who attended, foundation members decided that the effort had been more than worth it.

“Personally, it was the most rewarding of anything I’ve ever been involved with,” she said. “It was honestly one of those things we said we have to do that again.”

Because the program is unique in the state, Henry said the foundation is looking to register students from surrounding towns.

“It’s more of a regional thing,” she said. “We’re really reaching to the other communities.”

Henry added that CORSE is also looking to add to the volunteers who team up with the children in the program

“That is a huge volunteer effort,” she said.

CORSE also funds three-day gymnastics clinics at Funtastics in North Scituate, a two-week summer all-stars camp from starting Aug. 10 and the Nautical Mile track-training program once in July and again in the fall. According to Johnston, the programs add up to a lot of extra planning and work in the summer, when her instinct is to think the work will wind down at the end of the school year.

“We do a lot of planning and grant-writing in the summer,” she said.

Not that she’s complaining. Johnston described the increased work as a proof that the foundation is strongly supported by the community.

“This town has been great,” she said. “I don’t know if it would work in any other town as well as it has worked here.”
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Karly Erickson takes part in the CORSE Foundation’s therapeutic riding program at Booth Hill Farm in North Scituate.
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Matt Flanagan participates in the CORSE Foundation’s Lose the Training Wheels program last year.
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Billy Johnston is covered with bubbles during the CORSE Foundation’s all-stars camp.
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Hannah Jordan and Aurora Avallone are dressed as pirates during the CORSE Foundation’s all-stars camp.


